Educational Policy Committee (EPC) 

September 29, 2010

Present: Professors Easter, Koepp, Olson Stiadle, Student Representative A. Schloop, Provost Miller-Bernal (chair); and Associate Provost Speaker

The meeting was called to order at 9:35 am.

1) Minutes of September 22, 2010 approved after one change.

2) We returned to a discussion of the oral communication and information literacy subcommittee report from last year, concentrating on oral communication, and noted the following:

· Students’ oral and presentation skills need to be improved as they are with writing, by getting feedback and specific instruction. 

· The report specified learning objectives but only for information literacy. Prof. Easter volunteered to bring a rubric she uses for evaluating students’ oral skills. Such a rubric might be good to share with faculty.

· Perhaps modules could be developed for courses as part of a sophomore level WLLS course.

3) The idea of modules led to a discussion of possible workshops that Wells faculty, as our in-house experts, could develop, with students needing to choose one among many offered each semester. Ideas for workshops included information literacy, various types of public speaking, meditation, and development of visual aids for talks (handouts, PowerPoint slides, etc.). Workshops might be more manageable than courses from a faculty workload perspective. Problems of monitoring and enforcement are important to consider, however; for example, what if a student failed to take a workshop? Would that student be unable to graduate? We discussed portfolios as one way students might demonstrate that they had fulfilled this Gen Ed requirement (as well as others). Participating in workshops might be a component of students showing that they had learned requisite oral communication skills. Majors should also develop students’ oral presentation skills, perhaps especially in capstone courses.

4) We agreed on the following with respect to information literacy and oral communication aspects of general education:

· WLLS 101 is a first stage in students’ learning these skills

· We need to be sure students learn further skills at other points in their college careers

· We will have to return to this part of General Education at a later time

5) We began a discussion of questions the chair proposed (see handout) as one way of furthering our work on General Education. We noted that taking time to revise Gen Ed is important since we need faculty buy in and change is difficult.

6) The first question is—do we support using learning goals, connected to our mission, rather than the approach we currently use (requiring a number of courses from each division to satisfy breadth)? Our discussion included the following points:

•
Courses are a good way to achieve particular goals if we specify what these are and realize that not all courses (in a particular division, for example) would satisfy the goals. Some members expressed concern that this would still lead to a “checklist mentality.” But the question was raised whether such a mentality can be entirely avoided. 

•
Integrative thinking, making connections is important. 

•
Students tend to “check off” requirements in certain areas; they are more concerned to make connections in areas in which they are genuinely interested.  

•
We can’t ignore faculty politics and current anxieties. For example, faculty would want their courses to fulfill certain objectives to ensure high enrollment. Also, if different instructors teach the same course, the objectives might be fulfilled one time but not another.

•
It will require a culture change for faculty to see Gen Ed as important as students’ study of their major field.

•
The fact that students chose a liberal arts college shows that they have interest in understanding interconnections of scholarship.

•
The article on Otterbein’s approach is interesting, but the global aspect was not brought out enough. The university also had many resources and grants to develop its integrative studies program.

•
We recognize a tension between doing something now at Wells vs. aiming for a larger overhaul like at Otterbein.

•
Could we offer 1 seminar that is integrative for upper-level students? Should we consider using the January term once again (for OCS or integrative courses, perhaps taught as dyads)? 

•
Some support exists for using Senior Week in May for non-seniors, not required for them but as an opportunity which might involve experiential learning, too. We would have to make such an opportunity affordable for students and deal with faculty compensation. We believe many students would love to remain at Wells for that week.

•
We are still thinking of courses outside major fields as “additional” rather than just as important as courses within major fields.

•
Faculty are thinking about where cuts have taken place and are anxious about major fields. Some new majors are not integrative; business proposal (still being developed) is seen this way as well as natural science disciplines. It may be that major fields with the fewest number of faculty are forced to be integrative because they have to accomplish their aims by using courses from other disciplines. 

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Miller-Bernal

Secretary, pro tem

